
  

 

 

Jeffrey W. Cown, Director 
 
Air Protection Branch 
4244 International Parkway 
Suite 120 
Atlanta, Georgia 30354 
404-363-7000 
 
 

 

Charles Tarbutton                    

President 

B-H Transfer Company 

750 Sparta Road 

Sandersville, Georgia 31082 

 

RE: Air Permit Application No. 29300 

 B-H Transfer Company, AIRS No. 303-00060, Washington County 

 

Dear Mr. Tarbutton: 

 

On May 7, 2024, the Air Protection Branch received your Air Quality Permit Application No. 29300 

regarding the operation of a truckload motor carrier that conducts trail-to-truck transloading operations 

of various industrial products located in 750 Sparta Road, Sandersville, Georgia.  According to 

information provided in your application, the facility is exempt from permitting, as discussed below. 

 

In accordance with Georgia Rules for Air Quality Control, Chapter 391-3-1-.03, section (6) thereof 

relating to "Exemptions", the above-mentioned facility does not require an Air Quality Permit in 

accordance with the following exemption(s): 

 
(6) Exemptions.  Unless otherwise required by the Director, SIP permits shall not be required for the 

following source activities.  These exemptions may not be used to avoid any emission limitations or 
standards of the Rules for Air Quality Control Chapter 391-3-1-.02, lower the potential to emit below 
"major source" thresholds or to avoid any "applicable requirement" (i.e., NSPS, NESHAP, etc.) as 
defined in 40 CFR Part 70.2. 

 
(i) Other: combined emissions from all non-exempt source activities 391-3-1-.03(6)(i)(1)(i)-(v). 

 

Your application will be placed in the EPD Air Quality Permit file for reference.  This does not relieve 

B-H Transfer Company from responsibility for compliance with all applicable air emission standards.  

Any future modifications will continue to require review and possible permitting through this office. 

 

If you have any questions or comments, feel free to contact me at (470) 524-0664 or via email at 

wendy.troemel@dnr.ga.gov. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Wendy Troemel  

Manager  

Stationary Source Permitting Program 

 

cc: East Central District Office  

May 28, 2024


